
曹海龙博士赴日本NICT工作

      
曹海龙博士师从于重点实验室主任李生教授,主要从事汉语句法分析、自然语言处理与机器翻译
等方面的研究，于2006年7月获哈尔滨工业大学工学博士学位，此次赴日本NICT(日本独立行政法
人情报(信息)通信研究机构( http://www.nict.go.jp/about/index_e.html ))将开展机器翻译及
句法分析等方面更深层次的工作.

Message from the President of NICT
The National Institute of Information and Communications Technology (NICT) was
established in April 2004 as a new incorporated administrative agency by the
unification of Communications Research Laboratory (CRL), an incorporated
administrative agency, and Telecommunications Advancement Organization (TAO), a
chartered corporation.

NICT conducts research and development of information and communications technology,
which will support the forthcoming ubiquitous network society, from a coherent and
integrated perspective encompassing its groundwork to its applications, also
offering comprehensive project support in the field of information and
communications.

A new five-year middle-term plan period started in April 2006. At this important
turning point, we have consolidated our past research and development into three
areas of researches, the "New-generation Network Construction Technology", the
"Universal Communication Foundations Technology", and the "ICT for Safety and
Security", while substantially reconstructing our research organization to promote
such research and development. 

Information and Communications Technology (ICT) is a field of technology that forms
the foundations to support all the industrial activities. Crystallizing the future
image of the information and communications society described by the term "universal
communication", we will continue sustaining national policies for information and
communications from the technological aspect, with a vocation to responsibly promote
research and development of technologies that should support such society''''s
foundations. At the same time, we will endeavor to realize a vibrant society and
prosperous lifestyles by closely cooperating with universities and the industrial
world, besides with international research organizations, and by actively diffusing
the outcomes of our researches into society.
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